
Minutes of Committee on Academic Evaluations and Standards: November 29, 2017, 2:30-3:30pm  

Room 313M 

Attendees: V.P. Jose Magdaleno, Dr. Sandra Campeanu, Dr. Linda Scheetz, Dr. Thomas O’Hanlon, Dr. 

Andrea Boyar, Dr. Andrei Jitianu, Dr. Penny Prince, Professor Liliana Calvet; Guests: Dr. Reine Sarmiento, 

Dr. Ray Galinski, Dr. Kevin Sailor, Dr. Duane Tananbaum 

The meeting focused on next steps regarding the issue of the Opportunities for Student Success pilot 

program for Admissions. Key to these considerations is the requirement of transparency and continuous 

and frequent sharing of quantitative and qualitative data by the Division of Enrollment Management to 

CAEAS and then to the Senate. We restated our recommendation that Lehman conduct a financial 

analysis of the support services we will have in place for the increased numbers of OSS students.  

We discussed drafting a resolution stating CAEAS’ desire to work with the Administration on evaluating 

data regarding the OSS program along with all admissions vehicles available to CUNY, as well as 

committing to the work of examining and reevaluating Lehman’s admissions criteria and policies to best 

serve our students and the 90x30 mission. We voted unanimously to draft a resolution to this effect, and 

will bring it to Senate in December.  

Respectfully submitted, Dr. Penny Prince, Chair of CAEAS 11.29.17 


